
Christmas Lunch Report 2018 
 
My Christmas Day lunch for people on their own went very well and according to plan.  All the 
attendees turned up which was a first as there are usually one or two who can't make it on the day 
due to illness.  We had 49 in total and one of my volunteers took a  dinner to someone in Harwell 
who is not able to leave her home.  This included volunteers who also of course get to have dinner 
too after the attendees have been fed 
 
We started at 11am with the attendees arriving from 11.45 onwards and the last one left at around 
5pm.  After lunch we watched the Queen's Speech then played bingo with prizes.  Each one left 
with a hamper full of goodies and had a fantastic day having had a wonderful Christmas dinner 
with all the trimmings then biscuits, chocolates and mince pies during the afternoon 
 
I managed to get lifts for all those who needed one which was of course the most difficult part to  
arrange/organise.  My chef needed picking up at 7.30am from Lockinge and one of my attendees 
now lives in Abingdon so due to him being with me for many years now and having moved from 
Didcot to East Hendred then Abingdon, I still feel obliged to get him there and back 
 
Once again my thanks to Didcot Town Council for their generous donation to this worth cause 
 
Kindest regards 
 
Anna 
 

  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 


